October 6, 1916 Dr. James Naismith, Chaplain, First Regiment, K.H.G., My dear Dr. Waismith: I hope that you will tell our boys down on the Border how much pleased I was to hear the good account that you gave of They know how much all of us have been interested in their welfare. We are proud that in every way they have shown themselves gentlemen of quality, and the experience of the world since the time of the Grusades is that the gentleman is, after all, the best fighter when fighting becomes necessary. We hope to see our boys back soon and I shall be very glad to be informed at the earliest possible moment of the precise time when they will reach Lawrence. Please give them my kindest regards. Yours sincerely, Chancellor FS-WGR